Oregon City, Oregon, April 25, 1950

Mr. Nims reported that Lewis and Clark College would not use Oregon City for their survey this summer unless more students signed for the course than could be used in Oswego. If Oregon City is not used this year for the survey they will probably come here the summer of 1951.

It was decided that the Planning Commission would make a trip to the city parks Sunday, March 6.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Low Teld

Oregon City, Oregon, March 28, 1950

REGULAR MEETING OF THE OREGON CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Oregon City Planning Commission met in regular session on the above date in the office of the Planning Technician at the City Hall at 8:00 o'clock p.m.

Roll call showed the following present:

Mr. E. L. Baughman, President Miss Majorie Perry, Vice-president Mrs. Franklin Miller, West Linn

Mrs. Carl Klippel

Mr. Ray Rilance Mr. Robert A. Finlayson, City Engineer

Mr. J. Haslett Bell, Planning Consultant

Mr. Cyrus R. Nims, Planning Technician

Upon motion Mr. Baughman was requested to write a letter of thanks to the boys at the Senior High School who worked on the relief may and also to send them pictures taken by Mr. Pix at the time the City Commission inspected the map.

Upon motion Mrs. Miller, Mrs. Klippel and Mr. Rilance were appointed to the Public Relations Committee. Miss Perry was appointed as a committee of one to manage the correlation of city planning activities and activities of the school system. Mr. Lynch and Mr. Estes were appointed as a committee to make current recommendations to the City Commission.

A discussion on parks and community recreation was held with special discussion on the possibility of developing Buena Vista Park. It was also decided to meet with the Buena Vista Club at a future date to discuss the matter.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Locs Cell

REGULAR MEETING OF THE OREGON CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Oregon City Planning Commission met in regular session on the above date in the office of the Planning Technician at the City Hall at 8:00 o'clock p.m.

Roll call showed the following present:

Mr. E. L. Baughman, President

Miss Majorie Perry, Vice-president Mrs. Franklin Miller, West Linn

Mrs. Carl Klippel

Mr. Ray Rilance Mr. Jack Lynch

Mr. Raymond P. Caufield, Mayor

Mr. Robert A. Finlayson, City Engineer Mr. J. Haslett Bell, Planning Consultant

Mr. Cyrus R. Nims, Planning Technician

Mr. Caufield announced the appointment of Mr. Dale Jacobs to a four year term on the Planning Commission, April 7, 1950 to April 7, 1954 to replace Mr. William Estes whose term expired April 7, 1950. Mr. Jacobs is to replace Mr. Estes on the committee to make current recommendations to the City Commission. Mr. Caufield also announced that Mrs Franklin Miller had been re-appointed for a four year term on the Planning Commission, April 7, 1950 to April 7, 1954.

Mr. Baughman reported that the boys who had worked on the relief map had selected the pictures they wanted and that the pictures would be sent to them together with the letter of thanks in the near future.

The meeting of the Buena Vista Club that members of the Planning Commission had attended was discussed. Mrs. R. E. Marshall, Mrs. E. Hedlund and Mrs. Russell Baker appeared on behalf of the Buena Vista Club and presented the following recommendation to the Planning Commission:

Oregon City Planning Commission

Dear Sirs;

We the residents of Buena Vista district have met as a body and have decided that 1. The Kitchen 2. Lights 3. Water in kitchen and upper level 4. Soft ball diamond is one of the first and most essential things to be done to promote interest of the public for the improvement of the Atkinson Memorial Park as a city recreation center and playground.

Respectfully,

MRS. R. E. MARSHALL

MRS. E. HEDLUND

MRS. RUSSELL BAKER

The recommendations made by the Buena Vista Club were discussed at length and upon motion it was decided to make a recommendation to the City Commission covering the items mentioned by the Buena Vista Club. It was decided to hold a special meeting of the Planning Commission at 11:50 a.m., April 27, 1950 at the Senior High School to pass on the recommendations to be submitted to the City Commission.

Mr. Rilance, Chairman of the Public Relations Committee, reported that he had talked to the managers of K.G.O.N. and they have given the Planning Commission fifteen minutes time on the radio station each week to be used to acquaint the people of the community with planning work. Mr. Walter R. May of the Enterprise Courier has also offered to print any articles the Planning Commission would like published.

The matter of having a bulletin board on planning activities in the lobby of the City Hall was discussed and Mr. Nims was asked to have the bulletin board put up in the City Hall.

There being no futher business the meeting adjourned.

Secretary

Oregon City, Oregon, April 27, 1950

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE OREGON CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Oregon City Planning Commission met in regular session on the above date at the Senior High School at 11:50 a.m.

Roll call showed the following present:

Mr. E. L. Baughman, President Miss Majorie Perry, Vice-president Mrs. Franklin Miller, West Linn

Mrs. Carl Klippel Mr. Ray Railance

Mr. Robert A. Finlayson, City Engineer

Mr. Cyrus R. Nims, Planning Technician

Mr. Kenneth Kerr, Asst. Recreation Director.

The purpose of the meeting was to pass on a recommendation to be made to the City Commission concerning the immediate development of Atkinson Memorial Park. The matter was discussed at length and upon motion it was decided to make the following recommendations:

TO THE CITY COMMISSION OF OREGON CITY:

After careful consideration of all the available park areas in Oregon City, the Oregon City Planning Commission recommends that the City Commission proceed with the development of Atkinson Memorial Park as a city recreation center and playground, and that the attached plan of the park, prepared by J. Haslett Bell, Planning Consultant, be used in this park development.

It is further recommended that the following parts of this plan be done at once:

- 1. Install the kitchen shelter
- 2. Install lights
- 3. Extend water facilities to: a. The Kitchen shelter
 - b. The upper level of the park
- 4. Lay out a suitable softball diamond

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Lois Gall Secretary

Oregon City, Oregon, May 23, 1950

REGULAR MEETING OF THE OREGON CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Oregon City Planning Commission met in regular session on the above date in the Office of the Planning Technician at 8:00 o'clock.

Roll call showed the following present:

Mr. E. L. Baughman, President

Miss Majorie Perry, Vice-president

Mrs. Franklin Miller, West Linn

Mr. Jack Lynch

Mr. Alden E. Miller, City Attorney

Mr. J. Haslett Bell, Planning Consultant

Mr. Cyrus R. Nims, Planning Technician

Mr. Nims reported that work has been started on the Atkinson Memorial Park. The park has been cleaned out and mowed and the ball diamond has been graded.

The matter of a radio program was discussed but no action was taken on the matter.

Miss Perry explained the "Teacher's Work Shop" program which will be held at the end of the summer and asked for the help of the Planning Commission and Mr. Finlayson in explaining the various City departments to the teachers when they tour the governmental agencies.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Lois Miles Secretary